
Deck the Portola 
On Saturday, December 8th, a small, but dedicated 
group of volunteers set out to accomplish one task­
decorate the Portola for the holidays. 

With ribbons and bows in hand, these volunteers 
single-handedly made San Bruno festive in a day's 
time. Meters were candy-striped with ribbons and 
bows were hung up. 

Bystanders received newsletters and magnets and the volunteers 
enjoyed a delicious, hearty lunch at Zone 88 afterwards. 

Thank you to all the volunteers that came out-it made a visual differ­
ence on San Bruno. 

(See Deck the Portola p. 2) 
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Overview of Recent Laws Affecting 
San Francisco Businesses & Employees 

New Minimum Wage 
Employees working in San Francisco prepare to 
rejoice-starting on the 1st of January 2008, the 
minimum wage in San Francisco will be $9.36/hour, 
an increase from $9.14. This was announced on the 
14th of November by the San Francisco Office of 
Labor Standards Enforcement. The City will be mail­
ing posters on the new minimum wage to registered 
businesses in San Francisco. These posters will be 
available in different languages and employers have 
to put them up for their employees. 
The national minimum wage is $5.85/hour. Cal­
ifornia's minimum wage is now $7.50 but will be 
changed to $8.00 in the New Year as well. 
For more information, go to www.sfgov.org/olse/mwo 
or call 415-554-6292. 
Paid Sick Leave 
Passed in February of last year, the San Francisco 
Paid Sick Leave Ordinance requires employers in 
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Deck the Portola (from p. , i Spring Fest/Great Egg Hunt 

Stl!erir, a Com mi~e 

Thank you Donors for Deck Palega Rec Connect, Family Connections, SFOP & the PNSC is proud to pres-
the Portola: ent the 2nd annual Spring Fest/Great Egg Hunt on Saturday March 22, 2008! 

Tom & Diane Ayoob 

Saleema International Salon of Beauty 

First Federal-Portola Branch 

A great time for the entire family! This event will feature carnival booths, an egg 
hunt for children, snacks and more! For more information please call Palega 
Rec Connect @415.452.757 4 or email ephelan@ymcasf.org. We look forward 
to seeing you there! 

WE ONLY HAVE A FEW LEFT 
ORDER YOUR BRICK NOW! 

Honor your family and friends with an engraved 
brick and help furnish and equip the new Portola 

Branch Library . 
Engraved Bricks are $250 and proceeds go t o the 

Portola Library Campaign. 

The new Library is currently under construction at 
the intersection of Bacon and Goettingen Street s. 

Contact: Tina Tom 
415-626-7512 X 106 
Tina. Tom@Friendssfpl.org 

FRI ENDS -,,..,_ 
SAN FRANCISCO 
PU BLIC LIBRARY 

Update on NEMS Building 

The North East Medical Services (NEMS) has proceeded with work­
ing on the demolition of the property at 257 4 San Bruno Avenue. The 
demolition was completed in January and NEMS will continue to work 
with Portola neighbors while proceeding with the project. 

For more information, please contact NEMS at (415) 391-9686. 

New Businesses on San Bruno 
The Portola Neighborhood Steering Committee (PNSC) would like to 
welcome the following new businesses to San Bruno Avenue: 

o First Spring Cabinets & Supplies, Inc., 27 48 San Bruno Avenue 
o Wynners Books & Gifts, 25 Burrows (by Subway) 
o Nail Plus-Michelle's Beauty House, 2831 San Bruno Avenue 
o Mac Zone, 2601 San Bruno Avenue 

One of the goals of the PNSC is to work on business attraction 
and retention on San Bruno Avenue and to fill vacancies, so we 
are very excited to have these vacancies filled. 



Overview of Recent Laws (tramp., i 

San Francisco to pay their employees com­
pensation for sick leave. San Francisco is the 
first city in the country to require this compen­
sation. The law states that employers offer 
their workers one hour of paid sick time for 
every 30 hours worked. The limit of paid sick 
time per employee is 40 hours if your busi­
ness has less than 10 workers and 72 hours 
if your business has 10 or more workers. 

Paid sick leave can be used not only for per­
sonal illness of the employee, but also for the 
purpose of taking care of ill family members. 
Employees included under this law include 
full-time, part-time, temporary and domestic 
workers like housekeepers. Employers have 
the right to require workers to let them know 
well in advance if and when they will take 
sick days. For more information, call the San 
Francisco Office of Labor Standards Enforce­
ment at 415-554-6271 or go to: http://www. 
sfgov.org/site/olse_index.asp?id=49389. 

Universal Healthcare for Uninsured Workers 
Employers of medium and large businesses 
are required to provide coverage for their 
uninsured employees or pay a fee to the City. 
The law was challenged last year in court by 
the Golden Gate Restaurant Association and 
the case was ruled in favor of the Golden 
Gate Restaurant Association. The City ap­
pealed the decision and a final judgment 
won't be made until this summer or fall. How­
ever, the law will be allowed to be in affect 
during this appeal period, the court decided in 
January. It applies to businesses with at least 
20 employees and non-profits with at least 
50 employees. The specific coverage amount 
will be set by the city. For more information, 
call 415-615-4500 or go to www.healthysan­
francisco.org. 

Disclaimer: The facts in these articles 
were accurate at publishing time in January. 
For the most accurate, up-to-date informa­
tion, please refer to the contact information 
above. 

Supper 'n Stroll 
Friday, March 28th 6:30-8:30pm 

The PNSC is bringing back Supper and Stroll! 
Supper and Stroll will give Portola neighbors a 
chance to enjoy a good meal together on San 
Bruno Avenue. We will be inviting 1 merchant 
from San Bruno Avenue along to recognize them 
for running a good business and contributing to the 
Portola community. 

The first Supper and Stroll will be held on Friday, 
March 28th at Zone 88 from 6:30-8:30pm. Zone 
88 is located at 2428 San Bruno Avenue. 
~upper and Stroll coincides with the free babysit­
ting offered by Family Connections on the last 
Friday of each month. The service is from 6-
9:00pm. Children can be from 3-11 years old and 
must be potty-trained. The cost is $3 for the first 
child and $2 for each additional child in the same 
family. Parents need to reserve a spot by calling 
Mimi Bui at Family Connections at (415) 715-6746. 
There is a limit of 15 spots, first come, first served, 
so make your reservations early. 

Please join us for Supper and Stroll and come 
meet some of your neighbors! 



Looking Ahead: The Upcoming New & 
Improved Portola Library 

by Roz Chang, Portola Branch Manager 

A public branch library has been the program room. We'll have 
in the Portola neighborhood since more space for school visits and 
1927. It has existed in several parent/child activities. We will have 
locations, but has always been 19 computers stations for public 
in a rental space. When the new use (with internet access, word 
Portola library building opens, the processing, and Excel available), 
branch will be in a San Francisco wireless internet access for those 
Public Library-owned building for with laptops, and self check-out 
the first time. The Portola Library machines for those who prefer to 
staff and I are very excited about check out their own materials. 
this opportunity to expand our ser-
vices to the community. I've been The Portola staff looks forward to 
at the Portola Branch since 1995. serving the community in a twenty­
Even though opportunities to work first century building. We also 
at other branches have come up, look forward to meeting our new 
I've stayed here because I just neighbors, scheduling school class 
love working in the Portola. visits, and visits from other com-

munity groups. In the meanwhile, 
The new library will be in a 6,300 the Portola branch library on San 
square foot space, which is ap- Bruno Avenue (at Silliman Street) 
proximately twice the size of the is open for business 
current location. Amongst other Please come by and visit us soon! 
features, the new branch will have 
a program/meeting room, where 
special performances will take 
place, and community groups 
will meet. We'll be able to offer 
programs like High School and 
Beyond, and after school home­
work for the many students who 
use our library after school. We'll 
have a dedicated Teen Area so 
that our teens will have their own 
space to learn and grow. We'll 
be able to hold computer train­
ings and different workshops in 

Volunteer for PNSC 
If you are interested in volunteer­
ing for the PNSC, please contact 
Ling or Jenny. We are always 
looking for more volunteers to 
help write articles for the news­
letter, volunteer at the annual 
festival , or start up new projects 
to improve San Bruno Avenue 
Corridor. 

Why Do You 
Shop on the Avenue? 

by Jarvinia Li & Lia Smith 

"We buy donuts, eat at Round Table 
Pizza. San Bruno Avenue is our 
kitchen away from home. We love the 
library. I have children at Martin Luther 
King Jr. Middle School and the Avenue 
is very convenient. A video store might 
be nice. " 
-Malika and Mark Valentine 

"Sometimes I pick up seafood at 
San Bruno Market. It's a little more 
expensive than Chinatown, but I 
live close by and I work here. It's 
convenient. n 

-Yu Xin 

"We're here every day. We shop 
at Ruth's, come for the Walgreen's 
specials and get school supplies. 
We live right down the street. " 
-Sonja Edwards and Corey Nelson 

"Oh, I'm here at least every other day. 
I'm a big fan of the tacqueria. I buy 
food from the produce stores. The 
library's great. The bars are pretty 
cliquish. It would be nice to have a 
hang out place, a bar where just about 
anyone could kick it. Maybe a record 
store ... I can't think of anything that's 
missing." 
-Jacob Price 

(See next page) 

"I get coffee at the Fat Belli Deli. Thank 
goodness they're here. I can't live 
without my lattes. I spend my dollars in 
the neighborhood at the restaurants, 
meds at Walgreen 's. I opened San 
Bruno Herbs Trading Company a little 
over three years ago. It's a bit slow, but 
I'm patient." 
-Alvin Lau 
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Why Shop on the Avenue (from previous page) 

"When I run out of food, I might pick up some fish at San Bruno Market. It's near my house. "-Anonymous 
"I shop on the Avenue about once a week. I buy fruit and vegetables ... paper towels at Walgreen 's. I wish someone sold clothing--- Cheap!--
for elderly people. "-Ms. Luo 
"They have everything on the Avenue. I've bought school clothing, donuts, pizza, meat at San Bruno Market. I live on Harvard and probably 
come to the Avenue every day. "-Kapono Mataituli 

All About Jenny 

Jenny was born and raised in the 
Bay Area. She is looking forward 
to getting to know and learn from 
the community about the Portola's 
needs and problems. 

She especially wants to work with 
the small businesses on San Bruno 
to make the Portola a great place to 
visit and live. 

Meet your Merchant: 
Sergio Lee, Han Hing Herbs Company by ua smith 

This is the fifth article in our series about Portola merchants and their visions for San Bruno Avenue. 

Sergio Lee, who speaks Spanish, Chinese, and English, opened Han Hing Herbs Company in 
1997 after taking over the location from a relative. "He thought it was a bad location and didn't 
see a future, but I did," Sergio said. "It was close to freeway access and there wasn't a lot of 
competition ." 

Back home in Nicaragua, Sergio Lee 
ran a Chinese grocery that carried 
Chinese herbs, but he and his family 
fled their country because of the civil 
war. Fortunately, they have done well 
in the United States. Although he had 
retail business experience, it wasn't 
until Sergio opened Han Hing Herbs 
that he began offering acupuncture. 
There are currently two acupunctur­
ists on staff. The Chinese-speaking 
doctor works Monday, Tuesday, Friday 
and Saturday. Dr. Li Yun Ye speaks 
English, works Wednesdays and 
Sundays, and accepts insurance. Treatments are $40 and walk-ins are welcome. Sergio and his 
staff are happy to explain acupuncture to prospective customers. 

Sergio has a good customer base and reports that business has picked up. Fifty percent of his 
customers are Spanish-speaking and the others are Caucasian, African-American and Chinese. 
Some customers are walk-ins, but many are regulars and those who've heard about Han Hing 
Herbs Company through word-of-mouth. "People come here for alternative medicine," Sergio 
said. "They've tried western medicine but maybe it hasn't helped." His customers vary in tem­
perament. "The differences aren't bad or good. They are just cultural. Some customers are very 
patient and courteous. Others are in a rush and want to be first no matter what." He shrugged his 
shoulders. "That's just how they are." 

Her other goals for the year include 
improving her Chinese and getting 
more merchants on San Bruno 
(especially the Chinese ones) more 
involved in their community. 

Sergio has seen a lot of positive improvements on the Avenue. "There are more people now, the 
Her parents own a small business electric power lines went underground, street lights have been added and the street cleaning 
so she's committed to finding strate- is better. The trees are nice but I wish people cared about them. I've seen people step on the 
gies and resources for helping small plants in the tree basins. We need to give them a chance to grow." He has never had trouble 
businesses. with theft. "Sometimes troublemakers target people who don't speak English. I think, over time, 

. . . there will be more businesses and the Avenue will be safer. There will be less crime." The stores 
Sh~ has an mt~rest m social and he sees as missing are a shoe store and a ladies clothing store. "The shop spaces are small , 
environmental 1ssu~s. In_ the future, though. A video store would be okay." He would like to talk to other merchants but doesn't want 
she wants to work 1n China on these anyone to misunderstand and think he wants something from them 
issues and build viable, sustainable • 
cities and communities. What Sergio would like to see in the near future is more police presence. "Or hire some security 

In her free time, she likes to eat, 
dance, listen to music, read , laugh, 
and travel. 

guards. That would be cheaper." He would also like to see property owners keeping up the store­
fronts. For his part, Sergio brings his business to his neighbor merchants. He banks at Bank of Amer­
ica, eats at the restaurants, buys flowers from the Botany Shop and shops at San Bruno Market. 

Sergio has worked hard to make his business a success, putting in ten hour days seven days a 
Jenny graduated from the University week. Recently, however, he has cut back to six days because he and his wife now have a baby. 
of Redlands with an emphasis in When asked what he enjoys most about his work, Sergio said, "It's a good feeling to help people 
Sustainable Development in China. get good healthcare. I am helping people. It's satisfying to help people keep healthy. 



~, . ..,,, 
Palega Rec Connect is bringing back Breakology in the Winter! This exciting 
dance program will be offered for youth ages 11-17. The program will be on 
Tuesdays & Thursdays from 5-6pm@ Palega Park (500 Felfon St.). Best of all , 
it's freer 

t ' PALEGA l.,_~ recconnect 
' ' A,_.,....,.,,alOCYF.RPO&-.YMCA To sign up for Breakology or any other Rec Connect program, go to the Rec 

Connect Lounge @ Palega Park and sign up in person, or you can sign up 
online at www.sfreconline.org. Please call the Palega Rec Connect hotline at 

415.452. 757 4 or email Program Director Emmett 
Please note: If you sign up onl ine a parent/guardian must sign Palega Rec Con- Phelan @ ephelan@ymcasf.org for more info. 
nect waivers before a youth may participate in a program. 

For general information on the Park please call the 
Palega park direct line at 415.468.2875. 
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PORTOUA The Portola Neighborhood Steering Committee is a group of neighborhood mer 
chants, property owners, and residents who have come together to coordinate 
efforts for improving San Bruno Avenue and the Portola neighborhood. 

The PNSC's goal is to revitalize San Bruno Ave. by increasing cleanliness, 
working with property owners to fill vacancies, providing support to existing 
merchants, promoting the shopping district, and attracting resources for physi-

Portola Neighborhood 
Steering Committee 

cal improvements. The PNSC also builds community pride through organizing www.portola-pnsc.org 

special events such as the Portola Festival and collaborating with other commu-
nity groups. 

4702 Mission St. , Suite A 
San Francisco, CA 94112 The PNSC is funded by Bay Area LISC and the Mayor's Office of Economic 

and Workforce Develo~ment. 
2565 San Bruno Ave 

San Francisco, CA 94134 

Phone 
Jenny 415-504-5675 
Ling 415-57 4-9170 

Fax 
415-585-0170 

E-mail 
jenny.pnsc@gmail.com 
ling.pnsc@gmail.com 

Get copies of the Portola Progress!!! 

There are a few different ways to get 
copies of the Portola Progress, the 
quarterly newsletter produced by the 
Portola Neighborhood Steering Com­
mittee. 

First, you can send $2 to the PNSC at 
4702 Mission Street, San Francisco, 
CA 94112 and we will mail you all of the 
editions for 2008. 

You can also pick up free copies all 
along San Bruno Avenue at the follow­
ing locations: 

Family Connections (2565 San Bruno 
Ave.) 
Portola Library (2450 San Bruno Ave.) 
Subway (2599 San Bruno Ave.) 
Fat Belli Deli (2598 San Bruno Ave.) 
Copies are also available at Palega 
Park (500 Felton Street). 

Call 3-1-1 for Graffiti Abatement! 

San Bruno Avenue from Silver to Wayland is a part of the Department of Public Work's 
Corridors Program. As a part of the Corridors Program, we have free graffiti abatement 
services provided on the above mentioned streets. If you see graffiti on San Bruno 
Avenue, call 3-1-1 to report it and it will get painted out. 
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